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Elections Committee 
 
Members of the CSC Elections Committee met immediately following the February 6, 
2013 Civil Service Council meeting.  The committee evaluated the sectors from the list of 
civil service employees provided by Human Resources through Becky Armstrong and 
determined the following: 594 employees in the Provost and Vice Chancellor sector; 605 
employees in the General sector; and 345 employees in the Auxiliary sector; for a total of 
1,544 civil service employees.  Based on these figures, the total number of Civil Service 
Council seats was determined to be:  6 in the Provost and Vice Chancellor sector; 6 in the 
General sector; and 3 in the Auxiliary sector.  During evaluation of the number of seats to 
become vacant it was realized that due to job reassignment, Jesus Rosado, would not be 
eligible to be on the Elections Committee as his sector has changed and he will be 
required to rerun for a seat on the Civil Service Council.  Based on expiring terms, job 
reassignment, and the need to fill vacant seats with three year term expirations, elections 
were required as follows for each sector:  2 seats for the Provost and Vice Chancellor 
sector (both 3-year terms); 2 seats for the General sector (both 3-year terms); and 1 seat 
for the Auxiliary sector (one 3-year term).  Review and update of the Election Schedule 
was also finalized.  The memorandums for the Annual Elections were signed by the 
Chair, and Becky Armstrong forwarded them to duplicating with labels arranged by 
sectors.  Statement of Candidacy forms will be mailed to civil service employees on 
February 25, 2013. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Loretta Diane Frew, Chair 
Civil Service Council Elections Committee 




